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December 18, 2007 
 
Sent Via E-Mail to: 
linda.dunwoody@veoliaes.com 
 
 
Ms. Linda Dunwoody 
Operations Manager  
Veolia Environmental Services  
Technical Solutions, LLC  
342 Marpan Lane 
Tallahassee, Florida 32305 
 
Dear Ms. Dunwoody: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to forward a copy of the Closing Order for the executed 
Short Form Consent Order, OGC #07-1779-37-HW, concerning Veolia facility located in 
Tallahassee, Florida.  Thank you for your timely response to the Department’s proposed 
resolution of this matter.  The Department has received payment in full for civil 
penalties and Department cost. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this Closing Order or the RCRA program, please 
contact Melissa Woehle at 850/595-8360, extension 1251 or by E-Mail at 
melissa.woehle@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael S. Kennedy, P.G. 
Program Administrator 
Waste Management Program 
 
MSK:mw 
cc:  FDEP Office of General Counsel  
Encl:  Closing Order 



BEFORE THE STATE OF FLORIDA 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

 
 
STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT IN THE OFFICE OF THE 
OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION NORTHWEST DISTRICT 
  
 Complainant, 

    OGC FILE NO.  07-1779-37-HW 
vs.     
 
Veolia Environmental Services Technical Solutions, LLC  
 
 Respondent. 
_______________________________________/ 

 

CLOSING ORDER 
 
 
The Department hereby closes this case without prejudice. 
 
DONE AND ORDERED this   18th   day of December , 2007, in Pensacola, 
Florida. 
 
    STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT  
    OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

 
    Michael S. Kennedy, P.G. 
    Program Administrator 
    Waste Management Program 

 
 
 
FILED, on this date, pursuant to §120.52, F. S., with the designated 
Department Clerk, receipt of which is hereby acknowledged. 
 
 
              December 18, 2007  
Clerk       Date 
 
cc:  Office of General Counsel 
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